Volume 6, No. 39

LARGEST CIRCULATION IN TERRACE BAY

September 27, 1951.

Bowling Starts October 15th

The annual general meeting of the Bowling Association was held on Monday, September 24th, and while the attendance was not what it could have been, the response was somewhat better than the first attempt made one week earlier. The 1951-52 Executive is as follows: President - Steini Jakobson; Vice-President - Murdo Campbell; Secretary - Lois Windle; Treasurer - Joe Kennedy; Statistician - Glenna Coughlin and Peter Mazza as Past President. Mrs. Olga Adamo was elected as Chairman for the Ladies' League and Herb Crisson accepted the duties of Mixed League Chairman. The position of Chairman of the Men's League has been left in abeyance temporarily.

At a subsequent executive meeting held on Wednesday evening, it was decided that the leagues should get underway on Monday, October 15th, with the deadline for Team and Individual entries set for 5:00 p.m. on Friday, October 5th.

Keeping in line with last year's schedule, it is expected that the Mixed League will bowl on Tuesday and Thursday evenings; the Men's League on Monday and Wednesday evenings; the Ladies League on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons and the Commercial League on Wednesday afternoons.

Just as soon as the names of the team captains are known, a further executive meeting will be called to ratify some of the minor changes to the Constitution that have been proposed. Among these are: Use of the 4 point scoring system; individual handicaps; scratch score for men 200, for ladies 170; combined annual wind-up for all leagues together; levy of a fine to teams who don't complete and sign league score sheets, etc.

In order that the incoming executive (Continued on page 4)

TOWNSITE TENINTS NOTE

Tenants are hereby given notice that they are not tomake structural changes to Company owned houses or install oil conversion units without first receiving permission to do so from C. E. Paget, Townsite Superintendent. All oil burner installations must pass inspection by the Fire Chief according to the standars of the Fire Underwriters Code.

0-0-0

HYDRO SHUTDOWN SUNDAY - SEFTEMBER 30TH

Tenants of all houses on the Lake Superior side of Highway 17 are asked to please note that the Hydro power will be shut-off from 12:45 till 4:30 p.m. The Hotel will not be affected by this shut-down.

0-0-0

ENGINEERING - SOFTBALL CHAMPS

In one of the best games played this season the Engineering squad emerged victorious over the Townsite boys by a score of 11-9 to cop the championship and take possession of the trophy for another year. This makes the second time that this team has taken possession of the Cup, having been victorious in 1949 under the name of Structural-Maintenance-Services. The "News" joins in offering congratulations to Engineering on their well-earned victory.

0-0-0

A REMINDER TO THE LADIES

Don't forget to watch for the Fire Prevention Week Contest. It has been designed especially for you.

0-0-0